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The President is committed to listening to all the recommendations these 
groups make and the goal is to create an environment all faculty, staff, and 
students can thrive in at the end of the day. 
 
Tomorrow is the first of two town hall meetings and another one will be held 
next week to update the campus community on where we are regarding the 
Adapt Plan. It is likely that the county will be moving from red to orange 
tomorrow. Purple is the most restrictive, then Red, then Orange, and then 
Yellow. Orange will open up a little bit more for us. However, with winter 
coming there is always the fear we could return back to red.  
 
The President acknowledged the work of the faculty and staff and expressed 
her appreciation. The stress is real and we know the challenges that many 
are experiencing, especially our students. Without having a recovery package 
out of Washington, that has implications for particularly for our students and 
their families. 
 
VP Faas will be giving the Senate a budget presentation on October 26, 
2020. However, the President commented that they have been working very 
hard to ensure we did not have any layoffs this year. It has taken an entire 
campus effort to do that. Enrollment is stable and the goal now is to finish up 
this semester and to be sure to support students to make academic progress 
so that we can deliver on our mission. 
 
We are undergoing our first ever Economic and Social Impact Study to see 
what our impact is on the city of San José and the state. We expect to get a 
preliminary report from the consultants on this by the end of next month, and 
we’ve asked them to also include the impact of our alumni. We hope to have 
something to share by the end of the fall 2020.  
 
The results of the Campus Climate Survey will be out very soon. The CDO 
will speak to this survey later. This is another survey that is very important to 
us. 
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V. Executive Committee Report: 

A. Minutes of the Executive Committee: 
EC Minutes of 
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Q: Concerning the graduate drops are there specific departments where 
those drops in applicants are occurring, because in Social Work we have not 
seen those kinds of drops?  
A: Where we are seeing it is in Computer Science and Engineering areas. 
Keep in mind this is 20% of our campus. What we are not seeing is a 
precipitous decline in other areas. However, we have seen a softening in our 
frosh students over the last couple of years, and when I say soften I mean not 
as robust. Our future will likely be more about transfer students than about 
frosh what with the possibility of free community college. Our balance will 
probably shift more towards transfer students. We are also anticipating a 
population decline inside of five years here in terms of traditional aged 
students.  
 
[Dean d’Alarcao] The decrease in graduate applications is largely due to the 
International issues and policies. The other point is that we did defer the 
enrollment of some students from the fall to next spring. We are hopeful that 
these students may be able to come in the spring. Although, applications for 
spring enrollment are down, admits are up because deferred students count 
as being admitted. However, we will see if they get to come. That depends on 
federal policy. 
 
Q: Can you speak to the programming and outreach that is being done with 
students regarding the upcoming elections? 
A: We are looking at ways we can setup virtual meetups. We are looking at 
residence hall engagements that will still be primarily virtual as well as virtual 
meetings for staff and faculty. Making sure that people feel stay safe, but also 
ensuring that we are supporting all after the election. 
 
Q: 
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Q: Given the drops we have had in graduate students, are we doing any kind 
of outreach to our graduating seniors to encourage them to stay and get a 
master’s degree here? 
A: That is a great idea. I’m going to yield to Dean d’Alarcao on that question. 
[Dean d’Alarcao] That is a great question. There are two things we are doing 
that could make a difference. One thing is partnering with Deanna Peck in 
doing workshops for current undergraduate students that talk about the 
process of going to graduate school. The other thing is that we now have a 
policy that allows us to do 4+1 programs. Which is an appealing option for 
some undergraduates that want to get a Master’s degree in an accelerated 
time frame. Many departments are working on developing those programs 
with hopes of launching them next fall 2021.  
 
A: Mode of delivery is something we really need to consider for these 
programs. Something for faculty to discuss, different ways to offer their 
programs. 
 

B. Chief Diversity Officer: 
The search committee for the Director of Black and African-American Equity 
just interviewed their last candidate today. The search committee hopes to 
make a hire very soon.  
 
The CDO has been working with Interim Vice Provost for Faculty Success, 
Magdalena Barrera on RTP candidate training as well mandatory committee 
training for RTP committee members. This training included a lot of concrete 
information on how bias and attribution error enters into different ways in 
which we evaluate candidates and their materials in particular. And there's 
actually a lot of discussion in it and the social psychological theories that 
really contribute to making errors in and just the type of things we're talking 
about in terms of external reviews and other things and minor types of 
research, etc. There is a lot of positive feedback. 
 
VP Patrick Day, the CDO, and Jen Malutta from Government Relations are 
chairing an election response committee to support the entire campus 
community. The committee meets every week and will continue to do so after 
the elections for 3 to 4 weeks. 
 
The structure of the Campus Committee on Diversity, Equity and Inclusion is 
being vetted with many different groups across campus. 

 
Rankin and Associates will present the results of The Campus Climate 
Survey at two Town Hall meetings on November 12, 2020 and November 13, 
2020 from 1:00 p.m.to 3:30 p.m. There will be a full discussion of the results 
and then a question and answer session. 
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The CDO continues to do in-depth training with various units across campus 
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are to fulfill mission. It is important to communicate clearly to the legislators 
exactly what we need. 
 
The announcement for the next term as faculty trustee has went out to 
campuses. Trustee Sabalius remains very committed to the job of faculty 
trustee. He has decided to run for Faculty Trustee for another term and hopes 
for the support of faculty. In the next couple of weeks, he will send out the 
nomination petition for faculty signatures. You can also email 
 
Questions: 
Q: The new chancellor is getting a $650,000 salary and an additional 
$107,000 for transportation and housing. He is making more than the 
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The AS president wants to acknowledge the event that happened on October 
10, 2020 for students who gathered to acknowledge the death of Gregory 
Johnson, an SJSU student. Please look into this student’s story. When we 
talk about anti-Black racism, graduation initiatives, and student success, we 
should keep in mind stories of student like Gregory Johnson. 
 

G. Vice President for Administration and Finance: 
There is a new group called the Campus Mobility Group that is mapping out 
where people are going on campus, how they are getting around on the 
campus, what classes are being held on campus, where are potential places 
COVID could spread, the volume of people on the campus, things we could 
be doing such as air filtration systems, function and using research space. 
The group is comprised of faculty and administrators such as Tracy 
Ferdolage and Dean Ehrman. Glad that our faculty trustee is advocating for 
more money, appreciate that advocacy. 
 
The University Budget presentation to the Senate is on October 26, 2020. 
 
Questions: 
Q: Are any departments receiving less funding than normal as a consequence 
of the deficit and if so, how are those departments adjusting? 
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A: I’m sure there will be, but they may not be out yet. We are going to have 
two voting centers. One will be at MLK Library and one at the Hammer 
Theatre. I’ll let you know where the drop off places are going to be. 
 
Q: In homes that are vacant for a little while, where the toilets haven’t been 
flushed and the water hasn’t been turned on, there can be a lot of damage 
from lack of use. All of our water fountains are off and only some of the toilets 
are being used, so how long can these sit before they show damage? 
A: Our Environmental Health and Safety (EH&S) team is on campus every 
day and they are out there monitoring the air and water quality. They test the 
water around campus on a regular basis, and make sure the toilets are 
flushed, etc. By no means is the campus closed. There aren’t a lot of people 
here or activity here, but we continue to ensure that maintenance activities 
get done. In some cases, we are accelerating work, because we can get 
more done without people on the campus. 
 
Q: 
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guidelines, producing a recommendation for the department to incorporate 
such guidelines? Consider a long-term change to department guidelines? 
Guidelines to consider what was the reviewer’s basis, where were they 
coming from? 
A: Fewer than half of our departments have guidelines.  
 
Q: In line 60 it refers to an institution “similar” to SJSU. What does similar to 
refer to? 
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should be restricted to unpublished and public scholarship. It is helpful to 
people with published scholarship that are not necessarily in the field and 
able to be evaluated, moreover it may also be helpful in identifying false 
positives. This is the risk the candidate takes if they request it. I also agree 
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work, and in this work this is how this body of literature that this person 
produced fits and this is the impact it has had.” This also helps all of us and 
Provosts who can’t know every field. This will help all future Provosts at 
SJSU.  

 
IX. Special Committee Reports: None 

 
X. New Business: None  

 
XI. Adjournment: The meeting adjourned at 4:55 p.m.  


